Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:

With reference to an appeal that I have made for my sons' school admission, and regards to the freedom of information Act 2000, I would like to request information so that I may prepare for the Appeal Hearing.

I would like to know:

· The number of admission in the last 5 years to Whitehall Primary School? (Including the class capacity numbers per teacher)
The number of children admitted into the school at intake for the last 5 years would be 60 each year when the schools admission limit was 60 and 90 when the admission limit was increased to 90. Therefore the school has reached its admission limit for the past 5 years.

· The number and percentage of lodged and upheld parental appeals for Whitehall Primary?
We are unable to provide information regarding the number and percentage of lodged and upheld parental appeals for Whitehall Primary prior to 2014 as this information was held manually. To fulfil your request would require the manual trawl of all appeal records to establish which were for Whitehall and which were upheld. We receive more than 1,500 school appeals each year.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
From 01/01/2014 – present
Number of appeals lodged at Whitehall: 91

Number of appeals upheld at Whitehall: 8

Approximately 8.8% of appeals at Whitehall are successful.

· How many are currently on the waiting list for Whitehall Primary School?
34

· Of those in the last 5 years that have been on the waiting list, how many have been offered a place to Whitehall Primary?
The Admissions system used by Leicester City Council does not have a report function for admission from a waiting list.  To provide the information requested would require the check of every admission for the 5 year period in question to establish if they were on a waiting list prior to placement. 

Allowing 10 minutes to check each record would exceed the 18 hour limit prescribed by the Act.  This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

